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TOWN OF NEWBURGH 

PLANNING BOARD 
TECHNICAL REVIEW COMMENTS 

 
PROJECT:    THE POLO CLUB SENIOR HOUSING      
PROJECT NO.:   2018-12 
PROJECT LOCATION:  SECTION 39, BLOCK1, LOT 1 & 2.12 
REVIEW DATE:   18 JUNE 2019  
MEETING DATE:   20 JUNE 2019 
PROJECT REPRESENTATIVE: ENGINEERING & SURVEYING PROPERTIES 
 

1. The Applicants are before the Board with a revised sketch plan reducing the unit count from a 
previously proposed 256 units to a current plan of 246 units.  The revised layout includes 
revised architecture which includes garage parking for many of the units currently designed. 
Three 24 unit structures are proposed which do not have garage parking. 
 

2. The Applicants are requested to review the garage parking space calculation.  A review of the 
plans identifies less garages than the total unit count in each building, however 276 garage 
spaces are identified on the plans.  The Planning Board should review any proposed parking 
layout which would make use of the garage spaces.  Should garage spaces not be utilized for 
parking of vehicles and are utilized for storage significant parking issues could result on the 
site.  Mechanism for requiring units with garages to utilize the garage for vehicle parking 
should be discussed. 
 

3. Compliance with the Town of Newburgh Code for Senior Citizen apartments including size 
restrictions should be documented on the plans. 
 

4. Jurisdictional Wetland determination should be provided as previous wetland determination 
has expired. 
 

5. The density calculation should identify bedroom counts in each of the units proposed section. 
 

6. The SEQRA comparison chart for 2019 identifies 517 parking spaces proposed while the 
parking calculation identifies 571 parking spaces.  In addition the SEQRA chart identifies 34 
senior apartments while the proposed apartment calculation for seniors is a minimum of 27. 
 

7. The Applicants representative have identified a potential new sewage treatment plant will be  
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analyzed along with an alternative connection to town sewers.  This should be further 
addressed as previous submission did not address the potential for town sewer.  
 

 
 
 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
McGoey, Hauser and Edsall 
Consulting Engineers, D.P.C. 
 
_________________________  
Patrick J. Hines 
Principal 
 
PJH/kbw 








